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NEED TO WRITE OR CALL US?
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School Administrative Unit #25

103 County Road

Bedford, New Hampshire 03110

472-3755

Peter Woodbury School

180 County Road

Bedford, New Hampshire 03110

622-0476

Memorial School

55 Old Bedford Road

Bedford, New Hampshire 03110

627-1776

McKelvie Middle School

108 Liberty Hill Road

Bedford, New Hampshire 03110

472-3122
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NOTICE OF NONDISCRIMINATION

Applicants for admission and employment, students, parents, employees, sources of referral of applicants for

admission and employment, and all unions or professional organizations holding collective bargaining or professional

agreements with the Bedford School District are hereby notified that this district does not discriminate on the basis of race,

color, national origin, sex, age, handicap, disability or marital status in admission or access to, or treatment or employment
in, its programs and activities. Any person having inquiries concerning the Bedford School District's compliance with the

regulations implementing Title VI, Title IX, or Section 504 or ADA is directed to contact Pauline Armstrong, Business

Administrator, SAU #25, 103 County Road, Bedford, NH 03110, telephone (603) 472-3755, who has been designated by
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REPORT OF THE
BEDFORD SCHOOL BOARD
James Dias, Chairman

From July 1, 1993 through June 30, 1994, the

Bedford School District continued to provide

an excellent education for our students. The

School Improvement Program (SIP) teams

worked throughout the district with staff, par-

ents, and citizens sharing thoughts, ideas, and

concepts on methods to improve the way chil-

dren learn and grow, both in and out of the

classroom.

The school board proposed, and the voters

approved, a budget during the March, 1994

Annual School District Meeting which pro-

vided for a new Assistant Principal at Peter

Woodbury School, a new eighth grade teacher,

and several new paraprofessionals. In addi-

tion, it provided all funds requested by the

three school administrators for books, sup-

plies, training aids, and resource material for

the children to excel.

The 1993/94 school year produced many
rewarding moments for the school district.

McKelvie School Science teacher Saundra Kent

received the 1993 Presidential Award for Ex-

cellence in Science and Mathematics Teaching

in the area of Secondary Science from the Na-

tional Science Foundation. McKelvie School

Technology Education teacher Dorothy Yager
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REPORT OF THE SUPERINTENDENT
OF SCHOOLS
Dennis J. Pope

The 1993 / 94 school yearsaw many changes

in theBed ford School District. Memorial School

Principal Maynard Contois retired on June 30,

1994, after 36 years of dedicated service to the

children of Bedford. A testimonial was held on

May 13, 1994, at the Sheraton Wayfarer in

Bedford at which time over 300 friends and

colleagues honored and recognized him for his

many contributions to public education. June,

1994, also brought the retirement of two other

long-time employees: Gerry Vallee, Director of

Food Services and Transportation Coordina-

tor; and Al Latulippe, Memorial School custo-

dian. On behalf of the School Board, the staff,

and the children of Bedford, I extend a sincere

thank you and best wishes for a long and

happy retirement.

"
Together everyone achieves more"

(TEAM) is a belief and truism in Bedford. A
dedicated staff, involved parents, and a sup-

portive community worked together in 1993/

94 to cause good things to happen for children

in the Bedford schools.

Community relations and communication

continued to be a priority. Special meetings

were held to inform members of the commu-
nity and answer questions on various topics.

School visitations provided first-hand infor-

mation regarding programs and student

achievement. Two successful school district

meetings - one in Fall, 1993 and one in March,

1994 - resulted from communication, commu-
nity awareness of the needs and success of our

students, and the board's response to commu-
nity input.

The voters at the Annual School District

Meeting in March, 1994 supported the pro-

posed budget which required a change in the

school day at the primary grades (K-4). With a

staggered opening schedule, the board agreed

to provide a "Before School Program" for the

children of working parents. This program

was planned and successfully implemented.

'Mastering a New Culture"

by Cara Conti, grade 6

Superintendent Pope discusses a Geography Project with

McKelvie students.

Assistant Superintendent Ross Lurgio and

I participated in the town's Economic Devel-

opment Commission - Business Visitation Pro-

gram. This activity provided us an opportu-

nity to meet and dialogue with members of the

business community, to provide a service to

the town, and to learn how the school district is

perceived and judged. The business commu-
nity accorded the Bedford schools the highest

rating among fourteen items in responding to

the following question: " If you were deciding

where to locate your business and you were

considering this community as a possible site,

how would you rate the community with re-

spect to the following factors?" The survey

response, which rated the schools number one,

is a significant indicator of the district's proof

of goodness.
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During the school year, the members of the

Quality Performance Standards (QPS) Com-
mittee worked on their report. They read a

great deal. They met with staff. They held

community forums. They dialogued at length

about what our students should know and be

able to do as a result of attending the Bedford

public schools. They were guided by the

district's culture which demands quality, a

positive attitude, and the acquisition of know-
ledge and skills.

The QPS Committee established high stan-

dards and expectations with a future orienta-

tion. We, as educators, must learn from the

past, while living in the present, with an eye to

the future. Today's students, as we adults have

come to realize, will live in a different, high-

tech, more complex, ever-changing world

which demands increased knowledge and
skills.

pected to learn, to grow, and to be the very best

at what they do. Teachers, administrators, cus-

todians, secretaries, etc. - everyone - and espe-

cially students must strive for excellence.

"
Together everyone achieves more'

(TEAM) is a belief and truism in

Bedford.

New Hampshire's State Department of

Education reinforced higher standards, and

increased knowledge and skills through the

NH Assessment Program. Our third graders

were administered the new assessment test in

April, 1994. The results showed that our stu-

dents have accomplished a great deal and yet

could do better. After further analysis of the

assessment data, the staff will determine what
must and can be done to cause our students to

achieve more in order to meet the higher stan-

dards.

Implementation of the district's Technol-

ogy Plan is ongoing. Student achievement can

be increased in an effective and efficient man-
ner through the use of technology. The district's

productivity increases when staff and students

are properly trained to use technology.

As the Superintendent of Schools, I con-

tinue to promote the concept of a community
of learners. High standardsand quality schools

cannot be realized without a positive work
ethic and attitude which value learning. Ev-

eryone in the Bedford School District is ex-

"Together We Grow"
by Matthew Ntitt, grade 3

Schools reflect their communities. Bedford

is an outstanding community with top-notch

schools. The staff and I welcome visits to the

schools and invite you to see them in opera-

tion. If you have any questions or comments,

please share them with us; and remember,

"together everyone achieves more" (TEAM).

Let us continue to work together to define and

bring life to our vision, beliefs, and expecta-

tions while making sure that the educational

process and children benefit from our deci-

sions.

This report would be incomplete without a

personal thank you to David Barnes and Kathy

Cassano for their years of dedicated service on

the School Board. In addition, I would like to

thank the current School Board members for

their support, school employees for their hard

work and dedication, volunteers for their dili-

gence and caring, and the citizens of Bedford

fortheircontinued support and cooperation. It

is a pleasure to work in such a fine educational

system and community.

During the 1993/94 school year, the com-
munity of Bedford continued to demonstrate

its commitment to children. The present and
future challenges bring life to President

Kennedy's words, "There's an old saying that

the course of civilization is a race between
catastrophe and education. In a democracy
such as ours, we must make sure that educa-

tion wins the race."
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PETER WOODBURY SCHOOL
Kenneth Williams, Principal

The 1993/94 school year was one that was
highlighted with technology assisted instruc-

tion, student and teacher collaboratives, school-

community involvement, and continued ef-

forts dedicated to school improvement and

growth.

Highlights of the school year include . .

.

• Technology: Teachers and students con-

tinued to use technology as a tool for

instruction and learning. Using net-

worked computers, students were in-

volved in projects that enhanced read-

ing, language, mathematics, and science

efforts. Our students used technology as

they created and illustrated their own
books and classroom newsletters.

• Volunteer Program: The Peter

Woodbury School's volunteer program

was again cited by the New Hampshire
Partners In Education agency for its out-

standing support from parents and com-

munity members. Hours of volunteer

time enabled our school to be named the

recipient of its fourth "Blue Ribbon School

'

cf/ /'

First graders share a story with Principal Williams.

Achievement Award." This award rec-

ognizes exemplary school /community
efforts.

PeterWoodbury/Higher Education Part-

nerships: Our school served as a learn-

ing site for University of New Hamp-
shire interns as well as for student teachers

from both Notre Dame and Plymouth

State Colleges. These partnerships with

PeterWoodbury educators enhanced the

learning atmosphere of our classrooms

and school.

School Improvement Program: School

staff and community members contin-

ued to collaborate on efforts that ad-

dressed school planning, improvement,

and growth. The Peter Woodbury
School's study teams focused on assess-

ment, time management, curriculum/

instruction, and communication. These

teams are guided by a school building

By Erin Cain, grade 1



BEDFORD SCHOOL DISTRICT 1994 ANNUAL REPORT

DID YOUKNOW?

During the Spring of 1994, PWS
teachers and students, supported by
many parent volunteers, created and
displayed an exhibit representing

animal habitats from varied global

regions. The exhibit was viewed by

over 200 community members.

Technology is being utilized

worldwide by a group of PWS 2nd

graders through the use of National

Geographic's "Kids' Network"
Program.

Project Read, technology, and special

education. Visitors included: Governor

Stephen Merrill; State Board of Educa-

tion Chairman Ovide Lamontagne;
Bedford Town Council members; the

Bedford Rotary Club; and representa-

tives from the school districts of

Merrimack, Shaker Regional, Concord,

Merrimack Valley, Londonderry, and
Manchester, New Hampshire, as well as

Pepperell and Fitchburg, Massachusetts.

In conclusion, I would like to express my
appreciation to the Peter Woodbury School's

staff, the Bedford School Board, administra-

tors, central office staff, the Bedford Parent-

Teacher Group, parents, students, and com-
munity members for their efforts, assistance,

and support.

team that bridges efforts with Bedford

School District research and development

teams.

School/Community Collaboratives:

Teachers, students, and parents created

an exhibit that represented animal habi-

tats from varied global regions. The ex-

hibit provided an avenue for all commu-
nity members to share in the learning

experience ofourreadiness and first grade

students and staff.

We continue to participate in a school/

business partnership with the Bedford

Mall where student events are planned

and student exhibits are displayed.

School Visitations: Visitations by other

school districts, community organiza-

tions, and town and state officials took

place at our school during the 1993/94

school year. Educators and community
members viewed our school's efforts in

Art work at PWS is displayed for Assistant Principal

Gibbens.
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MEMORIAL SCHOOL
Maynard Contois, Former Principal

Technology, literature, inclusion education,

and the School Improvement Program were

only a few of the exciting, innovative programs

that occurred at Memorial School during the

1993/94 school year.

Our enrollment on September 19, 1993,

showed 250 third grade students and 21 1 fourth

graders, with a total of 461 children. We ended

the school year on June 24, 1994, with 258 third

graders and 210 fourth graders for a total of 468

children, a net gain of 7 children.

In September and October, 1993, acting

Principal Dr. Angelo Panteli administered the

building and set the tone for a year of work,

learning, and involvement for the students

and staff. New staff members that joined the

Memorial faculty were third grade teacher

Kristin Possee, school nurse Ellen Barber, para-

professional Julie Edmunds, and math tutors

Linda Denhup and Valerie Tirman.

The summer prior to the opening of school

found the teaching staff heavily involved in

computer training. Throughout the school

year, our students were introduced to appro-

priate software that integrated curriculum with

hands-on experiences. At the Annual School

wsbld

"Exploring the Seven Continents"

by David Moore, grade 3

District Meeting in March, the Bedford voters

positively supported the computer budget and

our commitment to preparing our school and

students for the 21st Century.

One-third of our 3rd and 4th grade teach-

ers introduced their students to the HBJ Trea-

sury of Literature Program which had been

successfully piloted during the previous school

year. This reading program has a heavy em-

phasis on literature and basic skills.

The 1993/94 school year commenced Me-

morial School's second year of involvement

with the School Improvement Pro-

gram. Many hours were spent by

staff and parents working on the

following research and development

teams: inclusion, responsiblebehav-

ior, instructional practice, and par-

ent/school partnership. These re-

search and development teams were

formed as a result of our school pro-

file which showed these four areas

as needing to be addressed.

4th graders demonstrate their abilities in the use of "Orff"

instruments for Principal Paludi during a music class.



BEDFORD SCHOOL DISTRICT 1994 ANNUAL REPORT 11

For the second year in a row,

the contribution of our parents

of countless hours of volunteer

time resulted in Memorial

School being named the recipi-

ent of its second "Blue Ribbon

School Achievement Award"
from the NH Partners in Educa-

tion Agency.

Other programs that in-

volved the participation of key

staff members were: Diane Lonergan, state-level awardeefor the '94 Presidential Award for Excellence

in Science and Math Teaching, shares her expertise with her third grade class.

• Project AIMS: Student activities inte-

grating math and science.

• Project RISE: Courses and workshops

that prepare teachers, and ultimately stu-

dents, for the changes in teaching and

learning of science that have occurred

and will continue to occur frequently in

the future.

• Inclusion: The staff continued to work
on our objective of total inclusion for our

special needs students and mainstream-

ing our special education students into

regular education classrooms.

In the Spring of 1994, the Superintendent

formed a committee of parents and staff to

work with him in the search for my replace-

ment. After an exhaustive search, the Superin-

tendent and the committee agreed that

Mrs. Gail Paludi was an outstanding candi-

date; therefore, the Superintendent nominated

and the School Board elected her to become the

next Principal of the Memorial School. I wish

her much success.

Albert Latulippe, school custodian, retired

in June, 1994 after working fourteen years at

Memorial School. For the students and staff

who have come to know, love and respect

Albert as a friend, his presence will be greatly

missed. We all wish him good health and

much happiness in his retirement.

In conclusion, after working thirty-six years

for the Bedford School District, and the last five

years as Principal of the Memorial School, I

would like to personally thank the commu-
nity, staff, parents, and the children for their

continued cooperation, support and assistance

so generously extended to me.

DID YOUKNOW?
1 3rd grade teacher Diane Lonergan is

a 1994 state-level awardee for the

Presidential Award for Excellence

in Science and Mathematics Teach-

ing at the elementary level.

1 Students from Memorial School's

SEED Space Voyagers class earned

Honorable Mentions for their cre-

ation of spacesuit models in the "Suit

Up for Space" contest sponsored by

the Discovery Channel.
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MCKELVIE MIDDLE SCHOOL
Arnold MacDonald, Principal

During the 1993/94 school year, McKelvie

School completed its second year of participa-

tion in the School Improvement Program. The

McKelvie staff was actively involved in a vari-

ety of school Research and DevelopmentTeams

addressing specific issues within the building.

The Scheduling Priorities Committee focused

on investigating ways to include more physi-

cal education in the middle school schedule

without lessening the time currently allocated

to other subject areas. The External Communi-
cations Committee's objective was to deter-

mine ways to improve communication with

the Bedford community. The Language Arts

Committee reviewed the entire program within

the McKelvie School with the intent of enhanc-

ing and improving the curriculum. The Inter-

nal Culture and Communications Committee

focused on the belief that only in a healthy

school culture can effective change and im-

provement take place. The committee planned

and implemented a variety of workshops di-

rected at improving the staff's planning, deci-

sion-making, communication, and conflict reso-

lution skills.

DID YOUKNOW?

The 8th grade staff hosted a New
England School Development Coun-

cil Seminar on various aspects of the

academics of their Mt. Cardigan

Environmental Unit.

Assistant Principal Carper was
elected President of the New En-

gland League of Middle Schools

comprised of over 1,100 middle

schools and 40,000 middle school

teachers.

Grade 6 students explain a Social Studies Research Project

to Principal MacDonald.

At the close of the school year, I solicited

information from parents about areas that could

be improved upon in our Language Arts Pro-

gram. Several parents took time to write com-

ments while others met with school staff. I

would like to thank all the parents for their

participation. The information received was
reviewed and specifics shared with teachers

and the Language Arts Committee. As a result,

various components of the Language Arts

Curriculum have been emphasized or restruc-

tured. As a major focus, we continue to have

reading and writing in all subject areas, other-

wise known as Reading and Writing in the

Content Area. To strengthen professional skills

in this area, all staff have been provided direc-

tion and guidelines through workshops pre-

sented by our Reading Specialists Kathleen

Slater and Noreen McAloon. Members of the

committee, under the direction of Language

Arts Coordinator Barbara Gondek, will con-

tinue their work during the 1994/95 school

year.

The "Stand By Me Program," in its fifth

successful year, provided an enjoyable and

worthwhile learning experience for McKelvie

7th grade students and their parents. This

program, which is directed at enhancing com-

munication and understanding among the

school, parents and children, was made pos-

sible through the financial contribution of the

Elliot Hospital. The activities were developed

and coordinated through the volunteer efforts



BEDFORD SCHOOL DISTRICT 1994 ANNUAL REPORT 13

of many parents. The work of co-chairpersons

Connie Roy Czyzowski and Lisa Lynch was a

major factor in this program's success.

Recognition for accomplishments, dedica-

tion and initiative was extended to several

members of our staff and to school programs.

McKelvie's Technology Education Program

received several accolades during the school

year and was recognized by the NH Technol-

ogy Education Association as the 1994 Out-

standing Program at the Middle School Level.

Technology Education teacher, Dottie Yager,

received state-wide recognition as the 1994

Technology Teacher of the Year. In addition,

several pupils from the McKelvie Technology

Student Association received a variety of

awards in state-wide competition.

McKelvie staff members Ray Landry,

Saundra Kent, Tony Buteau, Karen Maitland,

Charlene Carper, and Arnold MacDonald, par-

ticipated in Project RISE (Regional Institute for

Science Improvement). This project was made
possible through a National Science Founda-

tion Grant directed at improving the teaching/

learning of science. The grant is for a three-

year period, with training taking place during

the summer and implementation during each

school year.

Saundra Kent, 7th grade Science teacher,

became a national recipient of the 1993 Presi-

dential Award for Excellence in Science and

Mathematics Teaching in the category of Sec-

ondary Science. She was one of 214 elementary

and secondary teachers in the United States to

receive this honor. The award included a

Presidential Citation and a $7,500 National

Science Foundation Grant to enhance the Math-

ematics and Science Program at McKelvie

School. Ms. Kent is the second teacher in this

district within the last three years to be nation-

ally recognized with this honor.

Assistant Principal Carper views a Science Research Project

by 8th grade students.

"Nature's Untamed"

by Jeffrey Brown, grade 7

Charlene Carper, Assistant Principal at

McKelvie School, was elected and is presently

serving as President of the New England

League of Middle Schools. The league is com-

posed of over 1,100 middle schools represent-

ing 40,000 middle school teachers throughout

the New England area.

Mark Vallone, Social Studies Curriculum

Coordinator and 7th grade teacher, was voted

President-elect of the NH Council for Social

Studies. He chaired the state conference for the

association and was a state delegate to the

National Social Studies Council Annual Meet-

ing.

Georgia Brussard, 7th grade Language Arts

teacher, was the recipient of a regional Educa-

tion Association grant. This money will be

used to enhance the judicial unit which focuses

on a courtroom trial entitled, "The Trial of Hop
Frog".

As the 1993/94 school year ended, the

McKelvie School staff reaffirmed their com-
mitment to quality education for all our stu-

dents. We look forward to working with par-

ents and the community to fulfill our
commitment.
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WE APPLAUD OUR SUPPORT STAFF

The following is an article written by

Dr. Gary Burton, former Meredith Superinten-

dent of Schools, which appeared in the

11/7/93 issue of the Union LeaderNH Sunday

News.

Dr. Burton's thoughts depict the feelings of

the Bedford School District and, therefore, it is

appropriate to share with you, the reader, the

following:

SUPPORT STAFF IS SILENT
PARTNER

I would like to recognize a group of people

who, in many ways, are the unsung heroes of

our school districts. At the start of each school

year, there is always talk about the traditional

partnership between students, teachers and

parents. This triad is well known and essential

to a child's educational welfare. In my opin-

ion, however, there is a silent, and often over-

looked fourth partner who is equally impor-

tant to the successful schooling of our children.

This partner is the support staff of any

school: cafeteria workers, bus drivers, class-

room aides, playground aides, school secretar-

ies, and custodians. Too often, these school

employees are taken for granted, yet day after

day, they make our schools run smoothly. I,

for one, appreciate their good efforts and hard

work and I think they deserve our praise and

public recognition.

Support staff personnel spend a lot of time

in our schools. They are there in the early

morning when the buildings open and many
of them are still there late in the afternoon

when most everyone else has gone home. Most

have a keen sense of ownership in the physical

buildings and, more importantly, a genuine

concern for the people who use them. Pride in

their work is a key ingredient in any well-run

school building.

Everybody knows that first impressions

are important. What you may not realize is

that the majority of people who have contact

with a local school do so by telephone. Thus,

it's the secretary's voice that forms that all-

important first impression in a caller's mind. A
secretary with a friendly, helpful voice is a full-

time public relations agency and a million-

dollar advertisement rolled into one.

In fair weather and foul, playground aides

brace the elements daily, supervising hundreds

of children at recess. That's their job. What
goes unnoticed is that it is often these same

aides that take the time to look for a student's

lost jacket, or track down an older sister with a

message to bring home her brother's home-

work. These little activities may not sound

very important but from a busy parent's per-

spective, these "personal" things must be done

routinely for any school to be judged efficient.

It is the responsibility of the cooks and

cafeteria workers to prepare school lunches

and watch over hundreds of students each

day. Believe me, that's not as easy as it sounds.

You try getting a (big) roomful of second and

third graders to eat their lunches quietly! Not

only do these employees prepare meals and

supervise lunchrooms, they also encourage

Business Administrator Armstrong (center-right) visiting

with PWSfood service workers (left to right) Tish Conroy,

Janet Schneiderheinze, and Manager Gloria Sherwin.
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\J\I'e rt>'S9 y°n- Albert

"A special friend "...Albert Latulippe,

Memorial School retired head custodian

by Marc Dionne, grade 4

children to eat their peas, at least try the car-

rots, and watch their manners. For some chil-

dren, this is exactly where they learn proper

table behavior and the lifelong value of eating

a balanced meal.

Bus drivers are the first school employees

to whom many parents entrust their children

at the start of each school day. They are also the

last school person to see many children home
at day's end. The drivers know who comes to

school happy and they know who goes home
happy. Most drivers greet students each morn-

ing with a smile and send them home with a

word of encouragement. Is that important?

You bet it is! Both the smile and word of

encouragement end up in the classroom and in

your house!

Education is a messy business and some-

one has to clean our buildings— day after day

after day. Custodians are paid to do this. Still,

as many principal or veteran teacher knows, a

good custodian is worth his or her weight in

gold. Neat and tidy classrooms and clean

buildings promotebetterstudentlearning, and

help establish a positive building atmosphere

of respect for people and property. All of this

takes hard work and that's what custodians

do. Besides, ask any teacher, "Who do you call

in an emergency?" It's usually, "the custo-

dian."

Support staff personnel make sure that our

school buildings are clean, look good, and

open and close on time. In doing this, they also

see what's going on in our schools. Custodi-

ans, and secretaries in particular, know exactly

what's happening inside our schools. If you

don't believe me, just ask one!

National opinion polls on the public schools

have repeatedly found that the most credible

spokesperson in most schools is the custodian.

I might like it to be the superintendent or the

principal, but it isn't. People expect adminis-

trators to say certain things. Support staff

personnel, on the other hand, are a little less

diplomatic; they tell it like it is.

When a school secretary, an aide, or custo-

dian is overheard telling someone who is a

good teacher, or who works hard, or who
really cares about the children, that's informa-

tion you can take to the bank. Many a school's

reputation has been made or lost on what the

supportive staff employees say in town!

Experience has taughtme that support staff

employees earn their money the old-fashioned

way; they work for it. In recognition, I would

ask that we not forget or underestimate how
truly important these people are to the process

of educating our children. Without the sup-

port staff, the schools themselves would not

work nearly as well as they do.

DID YOUKNOW?

Memorial School received its sec-

ond, and PWS its fourth "Blue Rib-

bon School Achievement Award"

for their Volunteer Program from

the NH Partners in Education.
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BEDFORD SPECIAL SCHOOL
DISTRICT MEETING
September 14, 1993

McKelvie School

A Special School District Meeting was held

on Tuesday, September 14, 1993 at the McKelvie

School with approximately 100 in attendance.

Present were Superintendent Dennis Pope,

Assistant Superintendent Ross Lurgio, Busi-

ness Administrator Pauline Armstrong, and

School Board Members David Barnes, Kathleen

Cassano, Margaret Comiskey, and Maureen
Kelley.

School District Moderator Ryk Bullock

opened the meeting at 7 PM and explained the

rules of procedure for the meeting.

ARTICLE I. To see if the school district

will vote to raise and appropriate the sum of

One Hundred Eighty-Nine Thousand Four

Hundred Dollars ($189,400.00) to fund those

additional cost items related to the collective

bargaining agreement between the Bedford

School Board and the Bedford Education Asso-

ciation for the 1993-94 school year which re-

sulted from negotiations with the teachers and

which represents the negotiated increase over

the 1992-1993 salaries, fringe benefits, and other

cost items.

DID YOUKNOW?

Bedford's Project Read Program re-

ceived an "Award for Excellence for

Multisensory Structured Language

Programming" from the New En-

gland Branch of the Orton Dyslexia

Society.

Assistant Superintendent Lurgio

was also recognized for his outstand-

ing leadership in the development

and implementation of this program.

Chairman Barnes moved Article I; motion

seconded. Mr. Barnes summarized two changes
since the March School District Meeting. Single

employees will now pay 10% of their health

benefits, and individuals at the top of the sal-

ary schedule will receive longevity pay of$1,000

as opposed to $1,200. Asa result of the above-

«
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unencumbered fund balance of$270,261 which
is the amount returned to the Town to reduce

taxes.

Based on last year's numbers for the tax

base in Bedford, the cost of funding the pro-

posed contract will amount to an increase of 16

cents per $1,000 on the tax rate. Together with

the balance of the budget passed at the March
Annual School District Meeting, the cost of the

entire school budget will have increased 3.2%

over the budget for the prior fiscal year and

would result in an increase of 45 cents per

$1,000 on the tax rate.

All employees will now contribute 10%
toward their health insurance. The proposed

contract maintains Bedford's position in the

middle range of salaries paid by abutting and
similarly situated districts.

Mark Stull, 35 Blackbird Drive, President

of the Taxpayers for Quality Education, said

they support the contract. He commended
both sides for their work on the contract.

Roy Stewart, 19 Hickory Lane, President of

the Bedford Taxpayers' Association dittoed

that and said they also support the contract.

"Building a Foundation"

by Meghan White, grade 3

A motion was made to raise and appropri-

ate thesum ofOne Hundred Eighty-NineThou-

sand Four Hundred Dollars ($189,400.00) to

fund those additional cost items related to the

collective bargaining agreement between the

Bedford School Board and the Bedford Educa-

tion Association for the 1993-1994 school year

which resulted from negotiations with the

teachers and which represents the negotiated

increase over the 1992-1993 salaries, fringe ben-

efits and other items; motion seconded. Vote

on motion passed.

A motion was made, seconded and passed

to adjourn at 7:15 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Martha P. Harris

School District Clerk

Subscribed and sworn to before me, in my
presence, this 15th day of September, 1993, a

Notary Public in and for the State of New
Hampshire.

Carol A. Pow, Notary Public

My Commission Expires August 28, 1996

"Space Voyage"

by David Bryant, grade 3
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BEDFORD ANNUAL SCHOOL
DISTRICT MEETING
March 16, 1994

McKelvie School

The Annual Bedford School District Meet-

ing was held on Wednesday, March 16, 1994 at

McKelvie School.

School District Moderator Ryk Bullock

opened the meeting at 7 PM and introduced

those on the stage. Present were Superinten-

dent Dennis Pope, Assistant Superintendent

Ross Lurgio, Finance Administrator Pauline

Armstrong and School Board Members David

Barnes, Kathy Cassano, Margaret Comiskey,

James Dias, and Maureen Kelley. School Dis-

trict Counsel Eugene Van Loan, III joined the

meeting later. There were approximately 630

people present.

Mr. Bullock thanked all his staff for their

help, and acknowledged with thanks the assis-

tance from the School District Staff, Highway
Department, Police Chief David Bailey and

Fire Chief Robert Fabich.

Mr. Bullock announced that a Bedford stu-

dent, Ryan Louney, was involved in a serious

skiing accident, and ribbons are being sold to

show community support.

Timnk you parent chaperones for another successful field trip

with PWS kindergarten students.

Ms. Kelley thanked the two previous School

Board Members David Barnes and Kathy

Cassano who have each served 3 years on the

Board.

Mr. Bullock reviewed the rules for the

meeting citing RSA 40:10 regarding protection

of reconsideration.

School Board Chairman David Barnes gave

an opening statement sketching out the pa-

rameters of the budget. He stated the warrant

articles are the result of many months of hard

work by a lot of people and represents the

School Board's best efforts to balance a large

number of competing concerns and factors.

The School Board feels they have done a good

job balancing their duty to the children, as well

as being fair to the taxpayers while keeping in

mind current economic conditions and trends.

Mr. Barnes indicated the total budget as

proposed is $17,804,318 which is an increase of

$413,622 or 2.4% over the 1993-94 budget. The

total assessment is $16,692,806 which is up

$420,637 or 2.6% over the 1993-94 assessment.

Both of these increases are less than the cost of

living. If we assume a 2% increase in net

assessed valuations of property, this would

result in a nine-cent increase in the tax rate.

Mr. Barnes pointed out some highlights of

the budget including three new positions. One
is an assistant principal at Peter Woodbury
School in order to comply with state accredita-

tion, which we haven't met and have been on

probation for 2 years because there are over

500 pupils. The second position is a new eighth

grade teacher in an effort to keep a 25:1 ratio at

the middle school level. It also includes a new
district wide computer coordinator (a 3/5 po-

sition since we are funding 2/ 5 of that position

now). There is a loss of 1 1 /2 positions, both in

the maintenance area.

The collective bargaining agreement rep-

resents a 2.9% increase over the prior year's
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"Our Children, Our Future"

by Ashley Ivester, grade 2

agreement. The rest of the salary increases are

extremely modest and significantly below the

cost of living. All employees in the district will

now contribute 10% toward their health insur-

ance.

Other increases include a slight increase in

high school tuition, significant increases in

maintenance, and a significant decrease in regu-

lar transportation.

ARTICLE I. To see if the school district

will vote to raise and appropriate the sum of

One Hundred Eighty Three Thousand Nine
Hundred Ninety Eight Dollars ($183,998.00) to

fund those additional cost items related to the

collective bargaining agreement between the

Bedford School District and the Bedford Edu-

cation Association for the 1994-95 school year

which resulted from negotiations with the

teachers and which represents the negotiated

increase over the 1993-94 salaries, fringe ben-

efits and other cost items.

Ms. Kelley moved the article as read; mo-
tion seconded. Ms. Kelley spoke to the article

indicating this is the amount to fund the sec-

ond year of the teacher's contract. This is a

two-year contract. It reflects a 2.9% overall

increase and reflects a continued desire to re-

main in a competitive position with staff sala-

ries.

Mark Stull, 35 Blackbird Lane, supports

the article. It maintains the same contract

approved last September. It maintains the

financial benefits achieved in the renegotia-

tion. Mr. Stull expressed his appreciation to

the teachers for what they have done for the

students. He urged everyone to vote for it.

A motion was made to move the article;

motion seconded. Vote on Article I passed.

ARTICLE II. To see if the school district

will vote to raise and appropriate the sum of

One Dollar ($1.00) to fund those additional

cost items related to the collective bargaining

agreement between the Bedford School Dis-

trict and the Bedford Education Support Staff

Association for the 1994-95 school year which
resulted from negotiations with the custodial

and maintenance staff and which represents

the negotiated increase over the 1993-94 sala-

ries, fringe benefits, and other cost items.

Mrs. Cassano moved to dismiss Article II;

motion seconded. Mrs. Cassano said they

DID YOUKNOW?

PWS Reading Specialist Joyce
Snierson received the "Outstanding

Service to NEBODS NH" Award
from the New England Branch of

the Orton Dyslexia Society.

have not reached an agreement as of this time.

Vote to dismiss the article passed.

ARTICLE III. To see if the school district

will vote to create an expendable general fund

trust fund under the provisions of RSA 198:20-

c, to be known as the school buildings mainte-

nance fund, for the purpose of repairing and
maintaining the school buildings. Further-

more, to name the school board as agents to

expend and to raise and appropriate the sum of

Fifty Thousand Dollars ($50,000.00) or 25% of
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the June 30, 1994 fund balance, whichever is

lower, toward this purpose, and to authorize

the use/ transfer in that amount from the

June 30, 1994 fund balance.

Mrs. Comiskey moved Article III as read;

motion seconded. Mrs. Comiskey spoke to the

article indicating this will allow the district to

set aside funds for some of these projects to

lessen the effect on future tax rates.

Gus Garceau, North Amherst Road, asked

for clarification because the moderator read

1944 instead of 1994. Mr. Bullock said he

stands corrected. It is 1994.

Ann Hoffman, 64 Cider Mill Road, asked if

these funds can only be used for repairs and

maintenance and cannot be diverted to any

other account. Mrs. Comiskey said that is true.

John Webber, 15 Kennedy Drive, asked for

an explanation. Mrs. Comiskey explained at

the end of the fiscal year we should have about

$200,000 unreserved fund balance, i.e. money
in this year's budget that we have not ex-

pended.

Vote on motion passed.

port of schools, for the payment of salaries of

the school district and agents, and for the statu-

tory obligations of the district.

"Spread the Word"

by Alyse Forrest, grade 5

ARTICLE IV. To see what sum of money
the school district will vote to raise and appro-

priate, in addition to any sums appropriated

under Articles I, II, and III hereof, for the sup-

Technology is an integral part of the McKelvie School day.

Mr. Barnes moved to raise and appropriate

$17,804,318 which includes Article I; motion

seconded.

Terry Libby, President of the PTG, speak-

ing on behalf of the PTG, explained the pur-

pose of the PTG and said they support the

budget and encourage everyone to vote for it.

They feel it shows remarkable fiscal restraint

without compromising quality education.

Ms. Libby said the Town's operating budget

passed last week rose almost 7%, this year's

school budget is up a mere 2.4%.

Ms. Libby said the membership has not

reached a consensus on the staggered school

hours. The PTG believes each person must

decide for themselves.

Ms. Libby commenced to address charges

leveled against her and the PTG by the Bedford

Taxpayers' Association and its fringe group.

Mr. Bullock said this is not a forum for conflict

but for discussion. Ms. Libby said she would

like to be heard. This is a meeting for the

people, and she has a right to be heard.

Mr. Bullock said we are here to discuss items

on the warrant. This is not an appropriate

forum for charges or counter charges. Ms.
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"Refueling"

by Katherine Davison, grade 4

Libby said this meeting concerns education in

Bedford, and she is speaking to the educational

climate in Bedford and demands to be heard.

She said this is a meeting of the people and she

insists on reading her speech. Mr. Bullock said

he will not allow recrimination or cross charges

to take over this meeting. Ms. Libby continued

about things related to the PTG and education

in Bedford. She referred to the newsletter

"Sense and Nonsense", and Mr. Bullock stated

we are not going into who said what and what

said who. If there is a point to make, she can

make it. Ms. Libby continued indicating last

year the PTG had 200 members and today has

500 members. She said it has been said that her

leadership has been to the detriment of the

kids. She resents any claims that her efforts

have hurt the kids and said these statements

were made as part of a smear campaign.

Mr. Bullock ruled her out of order and asked

her to sit down.

Nick Shakra, 4 Wright Acres Road, made a

motion to amend the line item for salaries by

adding $48,000 for pay, salary, benefits and

equipment to employ an additional fourth

grade teacher; motion seconded.

Marian Jones, 12 Reverend Houston Drive,

spoke on the student teacher ratio and in favor

of the article. She asked everyone to support it.

David Barnes addressed some of the fac-

tors the School Board considered in not includ-

ing this in the budget. The third grade class

this year is inordinately large. They are con-

cerned dealing with this class as it works its

way through the school system. When this

class moves to McKelvie, there will be an extra

teacher there. Another concern is if we add an

additional fourth grade teacher, the amount of

time each fourth grade class would get to spend

with the specialists would be reduced, i.e.

music, art, physical education, etc. The person

would be used by one additional class. There

is room at Memorial School to re-engineer the

PWS hosted Senior Citizens Day in May with tours given by second grade students.
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way certain rooms are used. This was not a

unanimous vote of the board.

Trudy Boisvert, Hitching Post Lane, does

not think it is fair that this class always has the

big class. She spoke in favor and asked if we
could hire a full time temporary sub for one

year.

Bob Thomas, 40 Elk Drive, asked about

projected class sizes and student teacher ratios.

Mrs. Cassano said projected figures for next

September show third grade with 218 stu-

dents, 10 teachers, ratio 22:1; fourth grade with

254 students, 11 teachers, 23:1 ratio. Enroll-

ments as of March 8 show 222 in second grade

and 255 in third grade.

Nick Shakra is in the real estate business

and said there are more houses being bought

than are being sold, i.e. with new construction.

He asked if anyone has done any research on

people coming in versus moving out. He feels

this should be considered.

Vote on the amendment to add $48,000 for

salaries for a teacher at the fourth grade level

passed.

Mr. Bullockreviewedeachbudget category.

Regular Instruction - $8,510,794 - plus the

$48,000 just voted.

Special Education - $1,861,161

Other Instruction - $60,430

Census & Attendance - $3,666

Guidance Services - $245,960

Health Services - $71,407

Psychological Services - $64,950

Speech Services - $133,112

Pupil Services - $181,739

Improvement of Instruction - $304,235

Educational Media Services - $159,869

School Board Services - $54,487

School Administration Unit - $365,462

School Administration - $481,003

Operation of the Plant - $1,160,222

Transportation - $960,729

Jan Brown, 33 Beaver Lane, would like to

see more research before staggering hours.

She feels there are safety issues with darkness

and a 50:1 ratio in the before school program.

She also feels there are issues on optimum
learning time.

Mrs. Brown made a motion to add $250,000

to leave the school hours as they are; motion

seconded.

PWS clerk Denise Roy (left) and school nurse Yvette

Vachon (right) review immunization records of incoming

students.

David Barnes said this has been a very

discussed issue. He gave some background on

this. They are attempting to save a quarter of

a million dollars by cutting 9 buses out. At

present all three schools start at 8:10 and end at

2:10. Presently this requires 31 buses at a cost

of $28,287 per bus. The proposal would have

McKelvie start at 7:45 and end at 2:05. Peter

Woodbury and Memorial would start at 8:45

and end at 2:45. The major concern and reason

for starting McKelvie school first is the scope of

after school activities and sports events. The

School Board feels they have a responsibility to

bring this to the body to decide. They have

looked at all the districts in southern New
Hampshire, and with the exception of Hooksett,

we are the only town not doing this. There will

be a before school child care program at Peter

Woodbury and Memorial.
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Physical Education students at Memorial School using the

"buddy system " during a gymnastics lesson.

Mr. Barnes said the concerns can be broken

into three categories: 1) Younger children left

at home alone when older siblings go to school

and parents go to work. As a solution they

propose a before school child care program. A
second major concern is the financial burden

for people having to pay for a before school

program. They will take $10,800 from the

savings and invest in the before school pro-

gram. The third concern is the scope and

nature of the before school program. This

would notbe an educational program. Itwould
be reading, structured games, playground ac-

tivities, etc. at a ratio of 50:1 which is what it is

now when children arrive before school starts.

They would offer a simple breakfast. They

expect 10% of the enrolled students might par-

ticipate. The School Board felt there was very

little space to make significant reductions, and

this was a good opportunity to look at signifi-

cant savings.

Bill Wickham, 6 Golden Drive, asked if this

is a net figure, does it include the before school

program and lunches. Mr. Barnes said yes.

They feel this is a minimum amount of savings.

They may be able to re-engineer the bus routes

and do even better. Mr. Wickham asked the

net tax impact of this savings.

Jim Dias said it would bring the tax rate to

59 cents up from this year. Mr. Bullock said the

question was what would this $250,000 in-

crease the tax singularly. Mr. Dias said 22 cents

to 24 cents.

Richard McNamara, Buttonwood Road, is

concerned with such a radical change without

any formal study. He feels this will waste the

best part of the younger children's day who do
the best in the morning. He feels this will

impact after school activities. He asked about

the liability for the teacher with 50 kids. He
also has a safety concern with younger chil-

dren walking home almost in the dark in the

winter. He said the School Board has done a

wonderful job with the budget, but this is too

radical a change, and he supports putting the

money back in the budget to keep the children

safe.

Rick Soule, 62 Quincy Drive, said we are

one of only 2 communities in southern New
Hampshire who do not stagger hours. He asked

why are we so unique that we cannot have

staggered hours.

Gail Medieros, 286 Wallace Road, is con-

cerned about children in an unstructured envi-

ronment before school and then being expected

to go into a structured environment. She asked

where the money is to fund the before school

program. She asked how they plan to keep

track of all the children's belongings. She

thinks the board should be concerned with

working parents.

"Prehistoric Reptiles.

"

How many can you name?

by Ryan Dean, grade 2
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Mr. Barnes said they expect about 10% of

the students would utilize this program. They

would use existing staff who want to work an

extra hour a day. $10,800 is the estimated cost.

Lee Steege, 46 Veronica Drive, feels it is

important to consider taxes, and this is a tem-

porary situation. She appreciates the consider-

ation that has been given to children with 2

working parents. She thinks this will be able to

be phased out in 3 or 4 years.

Trudy Boisvert thinks we should have some

guidelines. She thinks it is a lot to ask of

unemployed people, elderly people, to pay for

day care. She thinks the staggered hours is a

good idea but thinks the day care is a little

unreasonable.

Drew Gillett, Holbrook Road, understands

this is a 1.6% increase in the budget over what

we have now, rather than 2.4%. He said it

should be a 4.0% increase. He said that begins

to show a very ominous trend. He feels this is

a reasonable thing to do in view of the savings

and this money can be put into education

rather than transportation.

Sue Thomas, 40 Elk Drive, supports this

staggered startsbut only with the before school

option. The $10,800 is pennies on the tax rate,

and if that is all it takes to save $250,000, then

that is what we have to do.

A motion was made to move the question;

motion seconded.

Jerry Johnson, Weymouth Drive, said the

Bedford Taxpayers' Association supports the

School Board on the transportation issue. This

will alleviate older children being on the bus

with smaller ones.

Trudy Tetro, Farmhouse Road, does not

feel this is a real radical change. It is only a half

hour. She does not feel a ratio of 1:50 is bad.

She supports the staggered system.

Vote on motion to move the question

passed.

Vote on motion to add $250,000 to trans-

portation to negate the staggered hours failed.

"Take Your Best Shot"

by Fred Coolbroth, grade 6

Jerry Johnson made a motion for no recon-

sideration; motion seconded. Vote on motion

passed.

School Lunch - $330,957

Managerial Services - $5,000

Other Support Services - $1,961,279

Debt Service - $721,456

Federal Funds - $166,400

John Webber, asked about the changes in

the operation, general maintenance and re-

pairs, special education transportation and fed-

eral funds. Mr. Barnes said they have delayed

several things so long that they have to be done

including repaving the McKelvie parking lot,

replacing the glass in the original part of

McKelvie, resurface and insulate the Kalwall

panels at McKelvie, and replace the steam heat

at Memorial. The special education transpor-

tation major change is $30,000 for monitors on

the vans was carried in regular education and

is now carried in special education.

Mrs. Cassano said state law requires to put in

all federal funds received. This is an in and out

item.

Total Operating Budget - $17,852,318

Less estimated revenues - $1,111,512

District Assessment -$16,740,806 (this includes

the $48,000 added in by vote tonight).



BEDFORD SCHOOL DISTRICT 1994 ANNUAL REPORT 25

Mimi Lee, 47 Bracken Circle, asked for

clarification on high school tuition. "Do you
figure all McKelvie students will be on?"

Mrs. Cassano said no. Next year's budget at

Manchester West High School is based on 676

students at $5,278 each. Mrs. Lee asked what if

half the students from McKelvie go to private

school. Mrs. Cassano said we only pay for the

exact amount who go. If fewer go than what
was budgeted, it very often ends up in the

unreserved fund balance as revenue.

Bill Wickham thanked the board and said

they have done a marvelous job, and he is

proud to have his children in the Bedford

school system.

Sue Thomas supports the budget as

amended and feels the School Board has done
an outstanding job in keeping school expenses

under control. She believes people move to

Bedford for two reasons - the tax rate and the

school system. Our tax rate is the 67th lowest

out of 239 towns. Our School Board and Town
have been doing an excellent job keeping the

quality of education high and the tax rate low.

Motion made to approve the budget of

$17,852,318 which includes Article I; motion

seconded; vote on motion passed.

A motion was made, seconded and passed

to adjourn at 8:20 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Martha P. Harris

School District Clerk

Subscribed and sworn to before me, in my
presence, this 21st day of March, 1994, a No-
tary Public in and for the State of New Hamp-
shire.

Carol A. Pow, Notary Public

My Commission Expires August 28, 1996

"A Break in the Action

"

in/ Keith Boyle, grade 6
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BEDFORD SCHOOL DISTRICT
SCHOOL WARRANT

THE STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE

To the inhabitants of the school district in the Town of Bedford, New Hampshire, qualified to

vote in district affairs:

You are hereby notified to meet at the McKelvie School in said district on Thursday, March 9,

1995, at 7:00 p.m. in the evening, to act upon the following subjects:

ARTICLE I. To see if the school district will vote to raise and appropriate the sum of One Dollar

($1.00) to fund those additional cost items related to the collective bargaining agreement between

the Bedford School District and the Bedford Education Association for the 1995/96 school year

which resulted from negotiations with the teachers and which represents the negotiated increase

over the 1994/95 salaries, fringe benefits, and other cost items (majority vote required).

(The school board recommends this appropriation)

ARTICLE II. To see if the school district will vote to raise and appropriate the sum of One

Dollar ($1.00) to fund those additional cost items related to the collective bargaining agreement

between the Bedford School District and the Bedford Education Support Staff Association for the

1995/96 school year which resulted from negotiations with the custodial and maintenance staff

and which represents the negotiated increase over the 1994/95 salaries, fringe benefits, and other

cost items (majority vote required).

(The school board recommends this appropriation)

ARTICLE III. To see if the school district will vote to establish a Capital Reserve Fund under

the provisions of RSA 35:1 for the purpose of a School Building Fund, and to raise and appropriate

the sum of Fifty Thousand Dollars ($50,000.00) toward this purpose to be placed in this fund

(majority vote required).

(The school board recommends this appropriation)

ARTICLE IV. To see what sum of money the school district will vote to raise and appropriate,

in addition to any sums appropriated under Articles I, II, and III hereof, for the support of schools,

for the payment of salaries of the school district and agents, and for the statutory obligations of the

district (majority vote required).

Given under our hands at said Bedford this 13th day of February, 1995.

James Dias

Maureen Kelley

Margaret Comiskey

Linda Camarota

Jeffery Hudson
SCHOOL BOARD

A true copy of warrant - attest:

James Dias

Maureen Kelley

Margaret Comiskey

Linda Camarota

Jeffery Hudson
SCHOOL BOARD
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BEDFORD SCHOOL DISTRICT
SCHOOL WARRANT

THE STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE

To the inhabitants of the school district in the Town of Bedford, New Hampshire, qualified to

vote in district affairs:

You are hereby notified to meet at the McKelvie School in said district on the 14th day of March,

1995, at 7:00 o'clock in the forenoon, to act upon the following questions:

1. To choose one member of the School Board for the ensuing three years.

2. To choose a Moderator for the ensuing three years.

3. To choose a Clerk for the ensuing three years.

4. To choose a Treasurer for the ensuing three years.

The polls will be open from 7:00 a.m. and will close no earlier than 7:00 p.m.

Given under our hands at said Bedford this 8th day of February, 1995.

James Dias

Maureen Kelley

Margaret Comiskey

Linda Camarota

Jeffery Hudson

SCHOOL BOARD

A true copy of warrant - attest:

James Dias

Maureen Kelley

Margaret Comiskey

Linda Camarota

Jeffery Hudson

SCHOOL BOARD
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BEDFORD SCHOOL DISTRICT BUDGET
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DISTRICT WIDE
Salaries

Supplies, Text & Equipment

Insurance

Benefits

Regular Transportation

Federal Funds

Debt Service

Other

TOTAL

BUDGET
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BEDFORD SCHOOL DISTRICT
1995-1996 BUDGET SUMMARY

ACCOUNT DESCRIPTION

PERSONNEL
Prof. Teaching Staff

Admin. /Support Staff

Other Support Staff, Non-Prof.

Business/Operations Support

Subtotal Salaries

Subtotal Benefits

Total Salaries/Benefits

OBLIGATIONS
H.S. Tuition-Manchester

Special Ed Tuition

Debt Service (Int/Prin)

Total Obligations

Total Personnel & Obligations

INSTRUCTIONAL SUPPORT (NON-SAL]
Reg'l Prog/Supp., Text, Equip, Repairs

Special Ed (excl. sal. & tuition)

Other Inst. Prog./Student Activities

Attendance / Guidance/ Health

Psychol. /Speech

Other Pupil Support Services

Improvement of Instruction

Educ. Media /Library

Gen'l/ Admin. Services

School Admin. Services

Total Instruction/Support 926,860 1,039,513 112,653

BUSINESS ACCOUNTS (NON-SAL)
Operation of Plant/ Care/ Maintenance

Pupil Transportation

School Lunch Services

Managerial Services

Other Support Services (Ins.)

Facilities/ Acquisition /Construction

Federal Funds

Total Business Accounts

Total Instr./Business (Non-Sal) 3,012,541 3,144,968 132,427 4.40%

TOTAL OPERATING BUDGET 17,852,318 18,447,153 594,835 3.33%

Less Estimated Revenues 1,058,859 1,250,322 191,463

DISTRICT ASSESSMENT 16,793,459 17,196,831 403,372 2.40%

BUDGET
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BEDFORD SCHOOL DISTRICT
PRELIMINARY REVENUES AND CREDITS

1995-1996

DESCRIPTION

Unreserved Fund Balance

REVENUES FROM STATE SOURCES
Foundation Aid
School Building Aid
Handicapped Aid - Catastrophic

Child Nutrition Program

REVENUES FROM FEDERAL SOURCES
Grants

Child Nutrition Program
Handicapped Program
IDEA and Pre-school Incentive

1994-95
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BUDGET ANALYSIS

The following is an analysis of the proposed budget:

Peter Woodbury (9.2%)

District Wide (22.4%)

(benefits, debt

transportation, etc.)

Special Ed. (16.6%

Food Service (1 .9%

School Board (0.3%)

Ik.
Memorial (8.0%)

SAU (1 .9%)

McKelvie (17.5%)

Maintenance (3.0%)

High School (19.2%)

This analysis of the budget allocates costs to the schools, departments, and programs for which

they are incurred. The chart provides a quick visual comparison of the total budget.
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EXPENSE ANALYSIS - 1995-96

Business Accounts (1 1 .4%

(Non-Sal.)

Instruction/Support (5.6%)

(Non-Sal.)

Obligations (29.6%)

Salaries & Benefits (53.4%)

Salaries & Benefits
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10/94

BEDFORD SCHOOL DISTRICT

RESIDENT SCHOOL ENROLLMENTS
SCHOOL



BEDFORD SCHOOL DISTRICT 1994 ANNUAL REPORT 35

BEDFORD SCHOOL DISTRICT

COMPARATIVE ENROLLMENTS - CLASS SIZE

Each year, the school board and the super-

intendent receive questions regarding class

size and pupil-teacher ratios. The Bedford

School District continues to maintain favor-

able class sizes. Research indicates that class

size is important to the educational quality of

a school district. Class size impacts student

achievement, attitudes, self-concept, social de-

velopment, and work habits. Appropriate class

size contributes to a positive classroom atmo-

sphere, learning, high teacher morale, positive

relations between students and teachers, and

an increase in parent-teacher contact. Favor-

able class size allows for individualization of

instruction, an increase in motivation to learn,

and a variety of instructional methods which

provide for higher cognitive.

While the state minimum standards allow

up to 25 students per class in grades K-2, and 30

students per class in grades 3-8, the Bedford

School District is currently at 21 or less in

preschool and grades K-4, and 26 or less in

grades 5-8. The comparative enrollment chart

indicates that the average overall class size will

remain constant for the 1995/96 school year if

the budget as presented is approved. The
board responded to the economic conditions

of the past few years by increasing class size. It

is in the best interest of our students to main-

tain favorable pupil-teacher ratios. Teachers

will be able to continue to meet the needs of

students and to provide the individualized

attention that students and parents have come
to expect.
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STUDENT ENROLLMENT PROJECTIONS

The district's student enrollment projec-

tions indicate a continual increase in the stu-

dent population for the next three years as it

has for eleven of the past twelve years. In

1994/95, the high school population increased

by 44 students. Grades K-8 enrollment in-

creased by 6 students. In strong economic

times, enrollments have increased rather sig-

nificantly; in tough times, very slightly. Nev-

ertheless, the past twelve years has seen a

rather consistent increase in student enroll-

ment.

Student Enrollment Projections
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History shows the Bedford School District's

enrollment projections to be conservative and
quite accurate. Student projections show con-

tinued but slow growth over the next three

years.

HISTORICAL AND PROJECTED
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SPECIAL EDUCATION REPORT
The Promise - The Funding - The Reality

Two major pieces of federal legislation provide the law, standards and framework, and establish the

responsibilities of public schools to provide education to handicapped students. The first law, the

"Rehabilitation Act of 1973 - P.L. 93-112 (Section 504)," a Civil Rights Act, prohibits discrimination

against disabled persons in all institutions receiving federal financial assistance. It also requires barrier-

free access to buildings for handicapped persons. The United States Office for Civil Rights monitors and
enforces this law which has no funding provisions.

The second federal law, the "Education for All Handicapped Children Act of 1975" administered by
the United States Department of Education, is commonly known or referred to as P.L. 94:142. In 1990,

it was changed to the "Individuals with Disabilities Education Act (IDEA)". P.L. 94:142, which went into

effect in 1977, and IDEA include the following basic provisions for each state and local school district in

the United States:

1. A free appropriate public education (FAPE) for all handicapped children.

2. A written Individualized Education Program (I.E. P.) for each handicapped child.

3. An evaluation process for each child, ages 6-18 (currently 3-21), suspected of having a disability

described in 10 categories (currently 15).

4. Procedural safeguards to insure proper due process under the law (U.S. Constitution, 5th and 14th

Amendments).

5. Handicapped children educated with non-handicapped students to the maximum extent appro-

priate.

6. A funding mechanism for the federal government to phase in over a period of five years,

eventually reaching 40% of the average national per pupil expenditure by 1981, to be used to pay
for the required special education services.

In 1981, the State of New Hampshire established a companion law, Chapter 186-C, which basically

paralleled the two federal laws. In addition, a funding mechanism was established. All New Hampshire
school districts were to be reimbursed all costs in excess of two times the state average per pupil costs

for each student whose special education program exceeded that amount.

There have been numerous amendments and policy interpretations to the law and regulations at the

state and federal levels over the past 17 years. Additionally, there has been an overwhelming amount
of case law at the state hearing officer level, as well as in the district, state, and federal courts. The basic

tenants of the state and federal law, however, have been maintained and/or extended over the course

of time.

Funding is a key issue and the Bedford School Board and administration are deeply concerned with

the mandated provisions of the federal and state laws. Two potential solutions to this issue are:

1. If Congress fully met its 1975 promise to fund 40% of the national average per pupil cost ($5,721

for 1992/93), they would provide $2,288 for each identified educationally disabled student. The
actual amount received by the Bedford School District has been approximately 5% or $300 per

student. This amounts to a discrepancy of about $1,988 per student or $675,920 which must be

made up by the Bedford taxpayer.

2. TheNew Hampshire state law promised that all costs over 2 times the state average per pupil cost

($4,960 for 1992/93) would be provided. The current regulations call for 3-1/2 times the state

average per pupil cost. If the original funding mechanism had not been reduced, Bedford's cost

per student would be capped at $9,920 instead of the current figure of $17,361. An estimated

savings that could be realized ranges from $375,000 to $450,000.

The question of who pays is critical. The Bedford taxpayers must pay approximately one million

dollars per year to make up for the shortfall in state and federal funds. It is not the intent of this article

to negatively reflect on the very real and compelling need to insure access to appropriate education for

all disabled children. It is written to explain and to inform the Bedford voters that the fiscal integrity of

the school budget is being severely constrained by unfunded mandates. Unfunded mandates affect our

district's ability to maintain quality education opportunities for all students and this should be of concern

to every Bedford citizen.
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THE REAL COST OF EDUCATING
BEDFORD HIGH SCHOOL STUDENTS

IN MANCHESTER

We commonly equate the cost of educating

Bedford High School students with the per

pupil tuition amount that is billed by the

Manchester School Department. What is not

generally known or understood is that there

are numerous programs and services that

Manchester provides at an additional cost and /

or that the Bedford School District provides

which are not part of the basic contract with

Manchester.

While we cannot accurately estimate the

cost of indirect services provided to our high

school population on the part of administra-

tive personnel, the total of $4,040,666 is a more

accurate reflection of high school costs in

Manchester.

The total cost, therefore, to the Bedford

School District for the education of high school

students in Manchester can be summarized as

follows based on the proposed 1995/96 bud-

get.

Regular Tuition $3,542,000

Regular Transportation 228,383

Special Education (Salaries, supplies

tuition and transportation) 230,304

Support Services (Guidance, LRS,

speech, occupational and physical

therapy and psychological services 39,979

$4,040,666

High School Costs

Special Education (5.7%

Regular Trans. (5.6%)

Support Serv. (1 .0%)

Regular Tuition (87.7%)

Note: In addition, $920,301 is budgeted for special education, tuition and transportation costs

for high school placements other than Manchester.
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INDEPENDENT AUDITOR'S REPORT
ON FINANCIAL PRESENTATION

To the Members of the School Board

Bedford School District

Bedford, New Hampshire

We have audited the accompanying gen-

eral purpose financial statements of the

Bedford School District as of and for the year

ended June 30, 1994, as listed in the table of

contents. These general purpose financial

statements are the responsibility of the School

District's management. Our responsibility is

to express an opinion on these general pur-

pose financial statements based on our audit.

We conducted our audit in accordance

with generally accepted auditing standards.

Those standards require that we plan and

perform the audit to obtain reasonable assur-

ance about whether the general purpose fi-

nancial statements are free of material mis-

statement. An audit includes examining, on a

test basis, evidence supporting the amounts
and disclosures in the general purpose finan-

cial statements. An audit also includes assess-

ing the accounting principles used and sig-

nificant estimates made by management, as

well as evaluating the overall general pur-

pose financial statement presentation. We
believe that our audit provides a reasonable

basis for our opinion.

As described in Note IB, the general pur-

pose financial statements referred to above

do not include the General Fixed Assets Ac-

count Group, which should be included to

conform with generally accepted accounting

principles. The amount that should be re-

corded in the General Fixed Assets Account

Group is not known.

In our opinion, except for the effect on the

financial statements of the omission described

in the preceding paragraph, the general pur-

pose financial statements referred to above

present fairly, in all material respects, the fi-

nancial position of the Bedford School District

as of June 30, 1994, and the results of its opera-

tions for the year then ended in conformity

with generally accepted accounting principles.

Our audit was made for the purpose of

forming an opinion on the general purpose

financial statements taken as a whole. The
combining and individual fund financial state-

ments listed in the table of contents are pre-

sented for purposes of additional analysis and
are not a required part of the general purpose

financial statements of the Bedford School Dis-

trict. Such information has been subjected to

the auditing procedures applied in the audit of

the general purpose financial statements and,

in our opinion, is fairly presented in all mate-

rial respects in relation to the general purpose

financial statements taken as a whole.

September 21, 1994

PLODZIK & SANDERSON
Professional Association
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NOTES:
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"Day's End"

by Timothy Schuetz, grade





Annual School District Meeting

McKelvie Middle School

To Be Held On .

.

THURSDAY
MARCH 9, 1995

7:00 P.M.


